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Sukkot Pot Luck Meal and Service 

 

Sunday, October 8, at 1:00 

 

See page 2 

 

Chanukah Party 

 

Sunday, December 17 at 2:00 

 

See page 8 
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Tishrei / Cheshvan 5778 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 3 
Board Meeting 
  4:pm 

4 5 6 
 

7 

8 
Sukkot Pot Luck 
Meal & Service 
  1:00pm 
 

9 10 11 12 13 
Simchat Torah and 
Shabbat Service 
         7:00pm 
 

14 

15 16 17 18 19 
Rabbi’s 
Roundtable in  
the Villages 
  1:00pm  page 13 

20 
 

21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 
 
 

28 
Shabbat Morning 
Service & Kiddush 
  10:00am 

29 30 31     

October 2017 

6:47 

6:40 

6:33 

6:26 

 
 

Celebrate Sukkot with us on Sunday, October 8 at 1:00 
Bring your favorite dish (as long as it does not contain meat of any kind) to share.   

Salads, dairy foods, fish (but not shellfish), vegetables, breads, fruit, and desserts are all needed. 

After we eat we will begin the service with the mitzvah of shaking the lulav and the etrog  

in the Sukkah. We will then move into the sanctuary to continue the service. 

 

If you are going to join us, please call Edith Freiwirth at 352-728-2536.  
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 3 
   

4 

5 6 7 
Board Meeting 
  4:00pm 

8 9 10 

Shabbat, Veteran’s 
Day,  
Kristallnacht  
Service & Oneg 
           7:00pm 
 

11 

12 13 14 15 16 
Rabbi’s 
Roundtable in the 
Villages 
  1:00pm page 13 

17 
 

18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 
 

25 Shabbat and 

Thanksgiving 
Service & Kiddush 
  10:00am 

26 27 28 29 30   

November 2017  Cheshvan / Kislev  5778 

6:21 

5:16 

5:13 

5:11 

SEND A CARD AND SUPPORT THE SYNAGOGUE 

There are lots of reasons to send cards:  

birthdays, anniversaries, get well, condolences, congratulations.  

Your donations can benefit the synagogue and let someone know you care!   

Mail your donation to the synagogue, along with your message.  

For more information contact Dave Englander at 352-504-4402.   

He will send the card on your behalf, and your good wishes will appear in the Shofar. 

Order your nametag today!  

 Tags are just $15 each.   
 

Mail check to the synagogue, with a note indicating the name you want on your nametag.  

Contact Dave Englander at 352-504-4402  for more information.  



THE SHOFAR Page 4 

ROSH      HASHANAH             

YOM KIPPUR 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 
 

2 

3 4 5 
Board Meeting 
  4:00pm 

6 7 8 
New Member 
Shabbat Service 
and Oneg 7:00pm 

9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 
 

16 

17 

 

 
 

Chanukah Party 

2:00 pm See page 8  

18 19 20 21 
Rabbi’s 
Roundtable in the  
Villages 
1:00pm page 13  

22 
 

23 
Shabbat Morning 
Service & Kiddush 
  10:00am 

24 25 26 27 28 29 
 

30 

31       

     December 2017    Kislev / Tevet 5778 

5:10 

5:11 

5:13 

5:16 

5:20 

 

 

Friday evening, December 8 at 7:00 pm 
 

During this special service we will honor those members who have joined or returned to our 

congregation since our last new member celebration: 
 

New members: Ronny and Nettie Goeler, Susan Poukish, Ernie Muller, Fred and Margaret Kaplan,  

Nathan and Judi Axel, Linda Rovetto, Robyn Kassie, Joan Russell, Miriam Henoch, 

Ben and Marion Solotoroff 

Returning Member: Phyllis Stern 

 

If you joined us or returned to us this past year and are not on the list, or would like to join and be 

included in this celebration, please notify Marsha Stemerman at  

marshasz2002-at-yahoo.com  (replace _at_ with @)  or call her at 352-630-9259. 
 

An Oneg Shabbat will follow the service. 

mailto:marshas@usa2net.net%C2%A0
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When prospective members and guests called recently to inquire about our High Holiday 

schedule, Congregation Beth Sholom President Linda Kost would often offer to tell them a 

bit about us, saying, “There are two things we consider important:  first, we would like our 

congregation to be your spiritual family, and second, we would like the shul to be your 

spiritual home.” 

Our congregation’s remarkable success in achieving those two goals was demonstrated 

during our Rosh Hashanah services.  We were discussing the informality and 

interactiveness of our worship format, and a long-time member exclaimed, “We are a 

family!”   

With her simple expression, I realized that we had, perhaps without consciously intending 

it, evolved beyond our motto, “The synagogue that feels like family,” to actually being a 

family!   

I was reminded of another long-standing member’s observation, at a Kiddush luncheon 

several years ago, that “This is where I get together with my friends.”   

At the time, I was surprised by her comment, as I had envisioned our services as the coming 

together of individuals for the common purpose of shared worship.  I did not yet imagine or 

dream that this diverse group of people would be so connected in spirit and in friendship 

that we would become truly a family by choice – but this is exactly what has happened 

here! 

I am humbled and grateful to be the rabbi of this congregation, whose members care so 

deeply about each other and about our community.  This is a moment for well-earned pride, 

but our leadership does not trumpet its successes, instead celebrating them quietly.   

Yasher ko’ach to our members, a heartfelt welcome to our new and prospective members, 

and a g’mar chatimah tovah, a sealing in the book of good life in the year to come, to all –  

– with love and blessings – Rabbi Karen Allen. 386-676-5157 
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What an unusual situation this is! I am writing this article in between Rosh Hashanah and 

Yom Kippur.  This is the first time that there is a quarterly newsletter covering the last 

three months of the year. When gathering the information needed to cover October, 

November, and December at this point in time, I came to the realization that it is better to 

publish the Shofar every other month, instead of quarterly. The next edition will cover just 

two months once again. But I am glad we gave it a try, as it created this opportunity to 

write my article in the time between the two holidays.  

It was wonderful to see so many people attending Rosh Hashanah services last week. There 

were members and guests who only attend services on the High Holidays, members who 

were away for the summer, members who attend services and functions throughout the 

year, and guests who were with us for the first time.  I know that there will be others who 

will celebrate Yom Kippur with us, even though they were not able to be with us for Rosh 

Hashanah.  

It makes me so happy that all of you have decided to celebrate the High Holidays, or all the 

holidays throughout the year, with Congregation Beth Sholom. It is the goal of the Board of 

Directors to make every member and every guest feel welcome, and let you know that we 

are thrilled to have you with us.  

I believe we are accomplishing that goal. Guests who were with us for the first time are 

inquiring about membership. Members are telling their friends and neighbors about the 

warmth found within our congregation. It makes sense for that feeling to exist within our 

walls. Our sanctuary was built in 1954. When you enter the building, there is a sense that 

the souls of all who entered through that door before us are smiling down, as happy to see 

the building full as I am.  

Congregation Beth Sholom is very special. Karen Allen is a warm, caring rabbi with a 

beautiful voice who makes every service inspirational. We have a wonderful board of 

directors who spend endless hours ensuring that the building is maintained and every 

function is a success. And we have a wonderful group of members, who combine to create the 

atmosphere that makes Congregation Beth Sholom “the synagogue that feels like family”.  

I truly hope that we are, or will become, your spiritual family, and that the shul is, or will 

become, your spiritual home.  

L’Shana Tovah, 

Linda         

President-at-BethSholomFlorida.org (replace –at– with @)    352-315-0309 
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NOTICE OF ELECTION AND ANNUAL MEETING 

Our annual meeting will take place on Sunday, January 7, 2018, at 

10:00 am.   All members who have paid dues are encouraged to 

attend the meeting and participate in the election of officers.   

At this year’s meeting we will be electing a Vice President, a 

Treasurer, and 2 directors. 

Vice President Burt Kraft, Treasurer Dave Englander, and Directors 

Fred Jacobs and Barry Wright have all announced that they will run 

for re-election.    

If you would like to run for any of the positions, please let 

any board member know immediately, by phone or email. The 

deadline for submission is November 15.  

The updated membership list will be distributed at the meeting.  

If you are unable to attend the meeting on January 7, please contact 

Secretary Diane Weinbaum at dwein95-at-aol.com (replace –at– with 

@) or 352-636-4911 or President Linda Kost at president-at-

bethsholomflorida.org  (replace –at– with @) or 352-315-0309 by 

December 29 so that we can mail you an absentee ballot.  

When you arrive, you will cast your vote, and then move into the 

Social Hall where refreshments will be served. The meeting will 

begin approximately 10:45. At the meeting we will announce the 

results of the election, review the accomplishments of the past year, 

and make plans for the following year.  

This is your synagogue—please participate in the congregational 

meeting!  

 

mailto:president@bethsholomflorida.org
mailto:president@bethsholomflorida.org


HELP US PLACE ADVERTISEMENTS 
 

If you know of any business owners or doctors who might be interested in a 

wonderful opportunity to reach new customers and patients, have them contact 

Linda Kost:  president_at_BethSholomFlorida.org  (replace _at_ with @)  

or 352-315-0309     
 

Advertise in the Shofar and spread the word about your business.    

The Shofar is read by more than 250 people, both online and in print.  
 

Annual fees are very affordable: 

Full page (8” x10”)   = $ 150    

Half page (8"x 5”)  = $ 100     

Quarter page (4"x 5”)  = $  75      

Business Card size   = $  50      
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          Order your 2018 Mah Jongg Cards Now  
        The Synagogue receives a donation based on the number of cards we order 

Please ask your friends to order through us  

Part of the proceeds benefit the Leesburg Food Bank    

Must be received by January 15, 2018 

 

 
 

Name:______________________________________________________________ 

Address:____________________________________________________________ 

City, State, Zip_________________________________________________________ 

Phone Number or Email___________________________________ 

Number of Standard (smaller) Cards @$8______     Number of Large Print Cards @$9______  

Make checks payable to:  Congregation Beth Sholom   Mail with this form to:  

Andrea Kraft   1298 N. Hunt Club Drive, Hernando, FL  34442 



 Thank you to all of our members and guests who bring donations for the 

Leesburg Food Bank when you come to the synagogue. 

We choose to partner with the food bank because they are dedicated to providing food, 

clothing, and household items to the needy in our community. There is never a charge for 

any of the goods they distribute. 

Our director, Barry Wright is one of the many volunteers who work there. No one is paid. 

It is run completely by volunteers.  Thank you Barry for delivering all of our donations.  

Please bring something for the food bank each time you come to the synagogue. Thank you 

for supporting this worthy cause.  
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Learn to Read Hebrew with Dr. Marnell LaRoe Hayes  

Hebrew class takes place on Wednesdays 

at 4:00 PM at the synagogue,  

Everyone is welcome, regardless of experience. 

To register call Marnell at 352-602-4797 

Members free—non- members $5 per class  

 

 
 

1:00 pm Thursdays: October 19, November 16, and December 21  

Sumter County Administration and Library Building   7375 Powell Rd., Wildwood    
 

The Rabbi’s Roundtable series explores the current arc of Torah portions along with Jewish 

spiritual traditions and how they affect our personal experiences and aspirations.  
 

The roundtable provides a unique opportunity to talk with Rabbi Allen as she leads an 

informal and interactive discussion focusing on topics of contemporary Jewish interest. 
 

Look for the large building with the gold dome.  

ADD YOUR LOVED ONE TO THE MEMORIAL BOARD 

Memorializing a loved one with a permanent plaque in the sanctuary 

is a wonderful opportunity to honor their memory. The cost of a 

plaque is $300, 2 or more are $275 each  

Contact Fred Jacobs for more information.    

FredJacobs40-at-gmail.com (replace –at– with @) or 352-633-0500                     



Birthdays 
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R’fuah Sh’leima (Get Well Wishes)  
to those who have been ill or have had or will have surgery: 

Hank Hartstein, Liz Shen 

Anniversaries 

Mi Shebeirach 
 

If you know of anyone (members, family, or close friends) who is dealing with a wellness issue, 

who would appreciate prayers or benefit from contact with the synagogue,  

please contact Elly Rothbard at 352-753-9065 or  

email her at ellybard-at-comcast.net  (replace –at– with @) 

She will notify Rabbi Allen, and if desired 

will add them to the Mi Shebeirach list which is read at services. 

    OCTOBER    
10/1 Jennifer Rice 10/18 Adam Berger 10/6 Ira and Rochelle Goldberg 

10/2 Lowell Cramer 10/21 Robert Treibitz 10/19 Helene and Jeffrey Bachmann 

10/3 Marjorie R. Heyman 10/21 Phyllis Stern 10/27 Marty and Ellly Rothbard 

10/6 Eileen Levin  10/22 Linda Friedman 10/29 John and Rosalie Scholl 

10//8 Michael Davidoff 10/24 Keith Berger   

10/7 Judy Hartstein 10/24 Herb Siegel   

10/14 Phyllis Simon 10/27 Ronnie-Jane Boekema   

10/16 Barry Wright      

   NOVEMBER   

11/2 Rochelle Goldberg 11/13 Kathy Gipe 11/4 Keith and Mayra Berger 

11/4 Ira Goldberg 11/16 Andrew Berger 11/16 Burt and Andrea Kraft 

11/5 Priscilla Reisinger 11/18 Pattie Stark   

11/8 Marion Solotoroff 11/29 Katie Campbell   

11/10 Nettie Goeler 11/30 Gloria Blankenship   

11/12 Lynne Bloom  11/30 Marsha Stemerman   

      

   DECEMBER   

12/3 Liz Shen 12/17 Cookie Wright 12/25 David and Yvette Litwack 

12/10 Sidney Cullen 12/18 Alisa Jacoby 12/26 Marty and Judy Snader 

12/13 Marshall Haimes 12/21 Janice Klein   

12/13 Sandra Byrne 12/25 Judy Snader   

12/14 Dorothy Strauss 12/26 Irving Pomeranz   

12/15 Helene Bachmann     



 

 

 

 

To Marsha Stemerman for leading our beautiful and inspirational S’lichot service. 

To Dan and Eileen Hirshfeld, Priscilla Reisinger, and Dr. Marnell L. Hayes for the delicious 

refreshments at the S’lichot service. 

To Dave Englander for orchestrating the landscape cleanup, the new flood lights, the electrical 

improvements in the kitchen, and the painting of the exterior doors. 

To Barry Wright for orchestrating the new walkway and ramps, and obtaining the rental chairs 

so that we can seat more people for the High Holiday services.  

To Cookie Wright for chairing the Break the Fast, and to Phylis Berger and Marnell L. Hayes 

for assisting. 

To Priscilla Reisinger for the beautiful flowers on the bima during the High Holidays 

Oneg and Kiddush Sponsors: 

Fri. 7/14—Bob and Dee Marcus in honor of the post-brit ceremony of their grandson, Angel 

Fri. 8/11– Dan and Eileen Hirshfeld in celebration of their anniversary 

Sat 8/26—Jennifer and Roger Rice in celebration of the Bar Mitzvah of their son, Sam 

 

Linda Friedman & Jill Bulmash in honor of Rabbi Allen's Roundtable talks 

Dave & Ellen Englander in sympathy for the passing of Bernard Gross 

Dorothy Strauss in honor of Sam Rice's Bar Mitzvah 

Karen Salvat, in observance of the yahrzeit of her mother, Jeanette Wagner 

 

General Donations: Lowell Cramer, Elizabeth Morrison, Kathy Gipe 

 

Additional Dues Donations: Herb Siegel, Diveda Spector, Marsha Stemerman, 

Michael Davidoff, Dr. Marnell LaRoe Hayes, Helene & Marlene Steinberg, 

Michael Levine, Priscilla Reisinger, Alisa Jacoby, Stephen Berger,  

Dorothy Strauss, Fred & Margaret Kaplan, Burton Baker, Marsha Grabois, 

Linda Kost, Barry & Cookie Wright, Irv Pomeranz, Allen Klein, Lynne Bloom, 

Fred Mularsky 
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Linda Rovetto, Robyn Kassie, Ben and Marion Solotoroff,  

Miriam Henoch, Joan Russell 



RESERVE YOUR DATE NOW!            

SPONSOR AN ONEG SHABBAT  

OR KIDDUSH 

There are many reasons to be a sponsor:  

birthdays, anniversaries, special occasions, remembering a 

loved one, or just celebrating Shabbat. 
Upcoming Dates: 

Friday, October 13—Kathy Gipe in gratitude to Rabbi Allen 

Saturday, October 28—available 

Friday, November 10—Herb Siegel in observance of Veteran’s Day 

Saturday, November 25—available 

Friday, December 8—Priscilla Reisinger in recognition of our new members 

Saturday, December 23—available 

Friday, January 12—Anita Sherman in celebration of her birthday 

Saturday, January 27, Helene Bachmann in honor of her father’s yahrtzeit 

Friday, February 9—Available 

Saturday, February 24—Available 

 

To reserve your date, call Anita Sherman at  352-787-9681 
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EXPLANATION OF DATES ON YAHRZEIT LIST 

We give our members the option to observe yahrzeit on the secular date (the actual date of 

passing) or the Hebrew date.  If there is no Hebrew date next to a name, it is because their 

family prefers to observe yahrzeit on the secular calendar date. 

 

To add a loved one to the yahrzeit list, contact Linda Kost and provide the names and 

relationship of the congregant and relative, and the actual date of passing including the 

year. Please indicate whether you wish to observe yahrzeit on the secular or Jewish date.    

Contact Linda at president-at-bethsholomflorida.org (replace –at– with @) or 352-315-0309 

The congregation wishes Ron Faulk health and happiness in his new home, in 

Georgia, with his daughter and her family.  
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The congregation expresses sympathy to Bette Stone on the passing of her husband, Malcolm, who 

passed away on August 10. 

The congregation expresses sympathy to Dr. Marnell L. Hayes on the passing of her dear friend, Dr. 

Julie Nemer, who passed away on August 11.    May their memory be for a blessing. 

IN MEMORIAM:  THE FOLLOWING YAHRZEITS ARE OBSERVED 

George Altshul Father-in-law of Stephen Berger 15-Oct

Sol Fox Uncle of Phylis Berger 28 Tishrei 18-Oct

Toby Schenerman Member of Congregation 29 Tishrei 19-Oct

Doug Chetwin Partner of Judy Marshall 22-Oct

Sid Friedman Father of Linda Friedman 5 Cheshvan 25-Oct

Irving Drexler Father of Mike Drexler 29-Oct

Stephen Finkelstein Brother of Phyllis Simon 1-Nov

Harry Hudes Father of Linda Rovetto 1-Nov

Blanche Kessler Founder of Congregation 13 Cheshvan 2-Nov

Sid Sager Father of Roz Wenrich 3-Nov

and  Grandfather of Matthew Cullen

Ethel K. Sharp Benefactor of Congregation 15 Cheshvan 4-Nov

Isidor Maybaum Father of Priscilla Reisinger 16 Cheshvan 5-Nov

Amy Cullen Daughter of Roz Wenrich 5-Nov

and  Sister of Matthew Cullen

Linda Lofchie Simons Sister of Bette Stone 6-Nov

Murray Milkman Brother of Bob Milkman 19 Cheshvan 8-Nov

Neil Stark Father of Ken Stark 19 Cheshvan 8-Nov

Devorah Hartstein Mother of Hank Hartstein 19 Cheshvan 8-Nov

Thelma Muffs Mother of Judy Hartstein 20 Cheshvan 9-Nov

Annie Steinberg Mother-in-law of Harry Barnard 20 Cheshvan 9-Nov

Mimi Fox Aunt of Phylis Berger 20 Cheshvan 9-Nov

Sonia Gelles Grandmother of Diane Weinbaum 9-Nov

David Kaplan Father of Anita Sherman 23 Cheshvan 12-Nov

Vivien Davis Mother of Rochelle Goldberg 27 Cheshvan 16-Nov

Joseph Singer Father of Fern Singer 27 Cheshvan 16-Nov

Miriam Cohen Grandmother of Ronnie-Jane Boekema 28 Cheshvan 17-Nov

Ralph Israel Grandfather of Sandra Byrne 18-Nov

Rebecca Berger Mother-in-law of Phylis Berger 1 Kislev 19-Nov

Rabbi Sherman Stein Member of Congregation 1 Kislev 19-Nov

Morris Fiegura Grandfather of Yvette Litwack 2 Kislev 20-Nov

Rabbi Jackie Wexler Rabbi of Congregation 3 Kislev 21-Nov

Ben Levine Father of Michael Levine 3 Kislev 21-Nov

Esther Drexler Mother of Mike Drexler 22-Nov

Annette Gay Member of Congregation 5 Kislev 23-Nov

Ray Jacobs Mother of Fred Jacobs 5 Kislev 23-Nov

Jerry Tarnofsky Cousin of Marty Rothbard 6 Kislev 24-Nov

Theodore Englander Brother of David Englander 8 Kislev 26-Nov

Bernice Simon Oruska Mother of Mark Simon 1-Dec

Lillian Schloss Mother of Andrea Kraft 2-Dec

Hedwig Freundlich Grandmother of Dan Hirschfeld 14 Kislev 2-Dec

Shirley Singer Mother of Fern Singer 15 Kislev 3-Dec

Dan Michael Pincus Friend of Phylis Berger 16 Kislev 4-Dec

Milton Goldfarb Father of Diveda Spector 17 Kislev 5-Dec

Manny Spaiman Gabbi of The Congregation 18 Kislev 6-Dec

Ernest Marx Uncle of Ellen Englander 20 Kislev 8-Dec

     The following names will be read from the Bimah on October 13

     The following names will be read from the Bimah on October 28

     The following names will be read from the Bimah on November 10

     The following names will be read from the Bimah on November 25
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IN MEMORIAM:  THE FOLLOWING YAHRZEITS ARE OBSERVED 

It is with great sadness that we report the passing of Rabbi Arthur Grae on September 22. 

Arthur and his wife Elaine were active members of our synagogue for many years. Arthur served on 

the board of directors as Director, Secretary and President.  May his memory be for a blessing. 

Ouida Israel Grandmother of Sandra Byrne 8-Dec

Ida Treibitz Mother of Sheldon & Robert Treibitz 9-Dec

Molllie Haas Aunt of Debra Freeman 21 Kislev 9-Dec

Carol White Sister of George Brogan 10-Dec

Stephan Spector Husband of Diveda Spector 22 Kislev 10-Dec

Ruth Warshaw Mother of Marsha Stemerman 23 Kislev 11-Dec

Henry Rowe Father of Marjorie R. Heyman 23 Kislev 11-Dec

Dave Schenerman Member of Congregation 26 Kislev 14-Dec

Sabrina Hirschfeld Daughter-in-law of Dan and Eileen Hirschfeld 28 Kislev 16-Dec

Fred Marcus Father of Robert Marcus 16-Dec

Arthur Weinberger Father of Judy Marshall 17-Dec

Steven Stangle Brother of Toby Weber 17-Dec

Bernadine Weiss Member of Congregation 30 Kislev 18-Dec

Moshe Freiwirth Husband of Edith Freiwirth 19-Dec

Selma Sager Mother of Roz Wenrich 21-Dec

Getzel Mularsky Father of Freddie Mularsky 22-Dec

John Weber Father-in-law of Toby Weber 23-Dec

Joe Zalla Husband of Lene Zalla   24-Dec

Elenore Donnerstein Aunt of Herb Siegel 24-Dec

Albert Haimes Father of Marshall Haimes 25-Dec

Edward Meyers Father of Martin Meyers 7 Tevet 25-Dec

Donald Goeler Father of Ronny Goeler 8 Tevet 26-Dec

Miriam Sandler Mother of Jennifer Rice 27-Dec

Louis Baker Father of Burton Baker 28-Dec

Manfred Kohn Member of Congregation 10 Tevet 28-Dec

Arthur Reece Husband of Lillian Reece 10 Tevet 28-Dec

Charlotte Nortell Aunt of Toby Weber 29-Dec

Sinclair Zeigen Father of Joan Treibitz 31-Dec

Sylvia Englander Mother of David Englander 14 Tevet 1-Jan

Janet Wagner Mother of Nettie Goeler 14 Tevet 1-Jan

Herman Saks Father of Michael Saks 15 Tevet 2-Jan

Jerome Strauss Husband of Dorothy Strauss 15 Tevet 2-Jan

Manuel Lutsky Father of Linda Kost 15 Tevet 2-Jan

Bessie Snader Mother of Marty Snader 4-Jan

Bertram Davis Father of Rochelle Goldberg 17 Tevet 4-Jan

Jack Wagner Father of Karen Salvat 17 Tevet 4-Jan

Sarah D. Cramer Mother of Pam Singer Milkman & Lowell Cramer 22 Tevet 9-Jan

Joseph Berger Father of Stephen Berger 10-Jan

Molly Marcus Mother of Robert Marcus 10-Jan

Shirley Goldfarb Mother of Diveda Spector 25 Tevet 12-Jan

Sylvia Saks Mother of Michael Saks 25 Tevet 12-Jan

Marion Blivess Mother of Suzan Poukiah 25 Tevet 12-Jan

     The following names will be read from the Bimah on December 8 

     The following names will be read from the Bimah on December 23



Phone: 352-326-3692 

315 North 13th Street 

Leesburg, FL 34748 

C o ng reg a t ion  B e t h  S ho l om  

OUR FOUNDERS  

Joseph & Jennie Ehrlich Ted Ehrlich Max & Frieda Idolson 

Max & Blanche Kessler Walter & Lillie Kessler William Lipsitz 

George & Sybil Satin Berte Rita Bloch Jack & Lillian Satin 

 * LED SERVICES: *Getzel & Betty  

Mularsky 

*William & Dorothy  

Lieberman 


